MISSIONARIES TO THE DOMINICAN REPUBLIC

Dear Praying Friends and Faithful Supporters, April - May 2022

“[9] And let us not be weary in well doing: for in due season we shall reap, if we faint not.” (Galatians 6:9). Thank you to
each and every one for your prayers for our family. God has been so good to us, and we have seen some fruit these past two
months. We are finishing up the school year at the Christian school. We had asked everyone to pray for our students spiritually
because of the burden we have for them. With the growth in our language studies, I have had more liberty in preaching the
gospel to them during our chapel services. We have had four professions of faith from our upper learning centers recently!
Please continue to pray as we reach the students with the gospel, baptism, discipleship, and involvement in the local Church. It
is exciting to see the growth in some of our Church members as well. God is working in our Church spiritually, and we ask for
your prayers that God’s will be done. There have been two new families attending the Church recently; one that found us
through an online web search and the other family are neighbors of ours who we were able to invite to join us. Enoch and Silas
g0 on visitation with me and our soul-winning groups often. It is a blessing to see them involved and having a part in our
Missions work.

We recently had our Mother’s Day service in the Dominican. Brittany and our boys helped pack gift bags for all of our
mothers. Brittany was able to have a ladies’ devotional with them, and they had a good time of fellowship. God has provided a
young man in the Church who has a heart and passion for God that we are able to get together often to soul win and to work
together with our Church youth group and other ministries. He has been a blessing and a help to us and the ministry here.
Thank the Lord for fellow laborers in Christ! I have been able to teach our Sunday school class completely in Spanish with
looking at my notes at a minimal for translation purposes. Thank the Lord for the progress He has given. We have been
preparing the Church with roofing materials to replace the roof of the Church with a new one in about a week and a half. We
have a group coming in from the U.S. to help us. Please pray everything go well with that! We are planning a summer of
activities with our youth, and we ask for your prayers in that God give us fruit from our “well doing.” Ezra has finally received
his U.S. passport and social security card. Praise the Lord for working all of that out. Please continue to pray for the light of
the gospel to shine through our family. Please pray for us spiritually and physically. Pray for the ministries of New Life
Baptist Church. Please pray for wisdom in all of our decisions. We ask you to pray for God’s will to be done in our lives. You
are continually in our prayers. We love you and praise God for you all.

In Jesus’ Name,

Ethan and Brittany Prater
Enoch, Silas, Jude, John, and Ezra
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